
June 18, 2024 
Member In-Person/Zoom Meeting Minutes 

BCQG Meeting Agenda 
  

Vicky Kidd called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.  Attendees were greeted and those with June birthdays 
were recognized and thanked for bringing the evening snacks. 

Attendees were encouraged to vote for their favorite mini quilt at the meeting outset and throughout the 
meeting until time to tally the votes.   

A motion to approve the minutes of the May meeting was made by JoAnne Sheppard and seconded by Nancy 
Carr.  The motion carried. 

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Vicky Kidd due to the treasurer’s absence.  Reported income of 
$271.62 with expenses of $400.00 resulted in a loss of $128.38. 

There weren’t any new members or guests in attendance.  Attendees were encouraged to continue striving for 
perfect attendance to remain eligible for the year-end prize.  There are still a good number of eligible 
members as of the June meeting. 

Members are asked to keep turning in volunteer hours to Deb Heid. That includes hours making boutique 
items or mini quilts, as well as the hours normally turned in for our usual donations.  We are also to report 
those volunteer hours spent on ANY charitable work that are not reported to other agencies.  For example, if 
one donates hours at the local food bank and those hours are not reported to any other 501(c)(3) 
organization, they are reportable here.  Please send Deb your hours by email or the sign-in sheet. 

Attendees were urged to sign up to work at the quilt Expo using Sign Up Genius. The link was sent via eblast. 

Kayleen Allen presented new items that had been donated recently for sale in the boutique and called for 
more donations ahead of the upcoming show.  If you have donated items to the boutique, you may be eligible 
to win a $25 Visa gift card. Four gift cards were donated to have a drawing from the people who donated to 
the boutique. Kayleen is compiling a list of donors to this year’s boutique.  Those who were not present at the 
June meeting but who have donated items are urged to reach out to Kayleen to be added to the list.  We plan 
to have the drawing at the August general meeting. 

Vicky reminded those assembled that Tom DeMoss is giving a 25% discount to BCQG members who turn in 
their items to be longarm quilted during June and July. Please take advantage of his wonderful offer. 

It was announced that member Yvonne Highlander fell and broke her leg. She is home from rehab, and surely 
would appreciate a card or call.  Kay Thomas’ absence was explained by a trip to the emergency room and 
those in attendance were encouraged to reach out to Kay with get well wishes. 

Doris Schjelderup was the winner of the special quilt kit drawing. 

The votes for Mini Quilt entrants were tallied.  The first place winner of a $75 gift card was Colleen Connor, 
the second place winner of a $50 gift card was JoAnne Sheppard, and the third place winner of a $25 gift card 
was Marie Mote. 



Nancy Carr reminded those present of upcoming programs, please see the listing in the newsletter for details. 

Betty Reisch emceed the show and tell presentations, please see the pictures in the newsletter. 

Vicky Kidd and Nancy Carr performed the door prize drawings.  Additional door prize item donations were 
requested to be brought to the August meeting. 

Nancy Carr introduced the evening’s speaker, Beverly Douglas, who gave a presentation on getting your quilt 
ready for showing followed by a question-and-answer session that included additional tips offered by those 
attendees who have previously shown quilts. 

Vicky Kidd adjourned the meeting at 8:04 PM 

  

 


